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8th June 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We believe it is important for all pupils to attend school smartly dressed in their school uniform. We consider 

uniform is important and can play a key role in:  

 promoting the ethos of the school  

 providing a sense of belonging and identity  

 setting an appropriate tone for education  

I would like to say thank-you to our parents and carers who ensure that their child is correctly dressed for school 

every day in line with school policy. It is important that children should come to school with all the correct uniform 

and equipment.  

In our weekly school newsletter, the following information has been emphasised: 

Hosiery 

Girls: Please could you ensure that girls are wearing bottle green socks to school with their full school uniform. Only 

black or bottle green socks should be worn with their PE kit.  

Boys: Please could you ensure that boys are wearing grey socks with their school full school uniform. Black socks 

should be worn with their PE kit. 

There is a list in your child's planner of all the equipment your child should be bringing to school on a daily basis. 

PE kit should only be worn to school on days when the children have timetabled PE. On non-PE days, if a child 

attends an after-school sports club then he/ she should bring their PE kit into school, in a bag, to change into during 

their afternoon tutor time. 

Jewellery and Make-up 

We encourage the children to take pride in their appearance but must emphasise that the only jewellery allowed to 

be worn in school is one pair of small, plain stud earrings (no hoops) and a watch. Necklaces, bracelets and rings 

should not be worn and children will be asked to remove them if they do come to school wearing them. Please 

ensure that children can remove and replace their own earrings for PE. If they are unable to, please remove them 

before school in the morning on PE days. Equally, nail varnish, acrylic nails and make-up are not part of our uniform 

and should not be worn to school under any circumstance. Children will be asked to remove them if they are evident 

in school. 
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Hair 

At school, long hair should always be tied up in a hair band.  

All schools have a Behaviour policy available to read on school websites, and implement consequences if incorrect 

uniform is worn. For the parents and carers of children in Year 8, please refer to the Behaviour Policy of the upper 

school your child will be starting in September 2023. In exceptional circumstances if any parent or carer is struggling 

to purchase an item of uniform, please contact our school’s Pastoral Lead (office@westmoorsmid.dorset.sch.uk), 

Mrs Beavan, and we will always try to help. Our children benefit when they see parents and carers work closely with 

staff to encourage children to adhere to all schools’ policies and procedures. This will stand them in good stead in 

preparation for their futures in the workplace.  

We greatly appreciate your ongoing help as we work together to support children in our school family. 

 Warmest wishes, 

 

Headteacher 

 

 


